DHS Alters Funding in Grant Program for Urban Areas
The program that provides federal homeland security grants to U.S. cities is undergoing changes that could reduce the funds available for terrorism prevention. According to DHS Secretary Michael Chertoff, the grants would now be based on risk of a devastating natural disaster as well as for terrorist attacks. According to a DHS planning document quoted in a recent Associated Press article http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/homeland_security/article_002354.php, cities will be given grants to respond to natural disasters, such as hurricanes, as well as health threats like pandemic influenza. 
The cities will only be given grants if they can show that their measures also protect against terrorist attacks. For example the government would give a grant for bird flu preparedness that would also help protect a city in the case of a biological or chemical terrorist attack. Some have criticized the change because it could potentially shortchange top terrorism targets such as Los Angeles and New York. New York Mayor Michael Bloomberg said in a New York Sun http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/homeland_security/article_002360.php article: "I think we should keep monies for the risks of terrorism and the risks of natural disaster separate," adding that the amount of money earmarked for natural disasters should be in addition to anti-terrorism funding, not a part of it. New York Congressman Anthony Weiner added: “Homeland Security funding should protect against terrorism, not for any other purpose,” in the AP article. 

The total amount available for the urban grants in 2006 is $765 million, down from $829 million in 2005. The largest share in 2005 was $207 million for New York; the smallest was $5 million to Louisville, Ky. For the second straight year, Connecticut’s cities were left off the list of 35 urban areas eligible for the program this year, down from 50 in 2005. "Connecticuters rightfully view themselves as within the area that could be hit by the next terrorist attack and yet they receive only minimal assistance to defend against and prepare for that day," Senator Joseph Lieberman said in another AP article Wednesday. http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/homeland_security/article_002359.php
